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On the Front Page : 

Happy Holidays from PPCC.   

Picture posted at https://

www.jalopyjournal.com/ 

The next meeting of the Pike’s Peak Corvair 
Club will be held Sunday, December 11, 2022, 

1:00 p.m. Edelweiss German Restaurant in Col-
orado Springs.  We will be collecting Toy’s for 
Tots again this year.  Please RSVP with Chris 

Kimberly no later than December 1. 

Like us on Facebook! 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/patl80820
https://www.facebook.com/groups/patl80820
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PRESIDENT’S PONDERINGS 

Hi all! 

Still busy, still healing…  I’m “late” 

with my article, which has been 

pointed out to me.  My primary ad-

venture this month has been dealing 

with a staph infection in my prob-

lem toe which included a 2-day stay 

in the hospital for IV antibiotics.  

The pieces of good news are that 

the infection was in the skin 

(cellulitis) versus in the blood or 

bone.  I also have discovered I am 

NOT allergic to a medication my 

mom said I was.  The last act in the 

hospital was to try taking the oral 

version of this medication and if I 

reacted badly, they could treat me 

immediately.  No problems so there 

is another group of antibiotics that I 

can tolerate.  My toe is healing; 

hopefully it is healed enough before 

we head to the Big Island on Decem-

ber 3rd so I can hike and Snorkel.  

Meanwhile, missing a week of work 

wrestling with my toe has my bosses 

in a bit of a state.  I have not re-

minded them I’ll be gone for a week 

in a week.  I guess I don’t have much 

time to dwell on packing which can 

be very minimal when going to Ha-

waii where there are mini washers 

and dryers in almost every place you 

stay.  

On the blue car front I made some 

token progress getting the stacks of 

random dirty parts in my garage 

cleaned up, painted and/or refur-

bished and moved into Michelle’s 

garage.  There has been some pro-

gress, but it is difficult to see.  One 

thing I’m confronted with is the 

parts for the car came in boxes and 

bins when I bought them, which was 

helpful because I didn’t have to take 

it all apart.  The downside is you 

may not know where something 

specifically came from or what fas-

teners it has.  Add to that a bunch of 

duplicate parts from another CORSA 

coupe in a salvage yard.  The benefit 

is if you have a less than great origi-

nal part you have a spare, but what 

am I going to do to store all this 

stuff after I put the car back togeth-

er?  I suppose that’s a good problem 

to have in the end. 

Another personal project is we have 

had our “family” bathroom redone.  

Mostly my effort involved answering 

preference questions while we pro-

vided the (considerable) money.  I 

was also obligated to paint the bath-

room in a narrow timeframe to al-

low the tile guy to proceed.  I got it 

done and I have one more minor 

touch-up.  Glad that’s over… It’s 

ridiculous how much time it takes to 

mess with a room that is roughly 5’ 

x 8’. 

On the club front, we are about to 

enter into our annual dues effort.  

Randy mostly deals with this, but it 

seems like we just finished doing 

this.  There will be a note elsewhere 

in the DripLine about how to make 

the payment.  Jerry and Christine 

also continue to make progress on 

the Tri-State in Salida.  Most of the 

arrangements have been made for 

the hotel, the banquet room and 

the parking lot for the Show-n-

Shine.  I’ve tested the hotel Regis-

tration link and registered.  This is 

certainly something to look forward 

to. We also have the Christmas meal 

coming right up.  There is a note 

about this in the Dripline too.  Keep 

in mind that this will also be when 

we elect the officers for 2023.  Ka-

ren and I will return from Hawaii 

that morning so if we are awake we 

will be there, possibly somewhat 

confused as to time of day.  You 

leave the big Island at Midnight, fly 

all night, switch planes someplace in 

CA and fly to Denver. 

Finally, I’d like to offer inadequate 

thanks to Kathy Green for her work 

as the DripLine editor.  She has as-

sured us she is serious so we’re 

looking for a new editor to take 

over. 

As the robot boss told George Jet-

son in the Jetson’s cartoon, “Back to 

Work, Work! Work! Work!”  Take 

care all and Save travels, 

Mike 

By Mike Piper 

PPCC President 
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Happy December.  It’s 
been quite a year, hasn’t 
it?  As we look back, I’m 
sure there are many mem-
ories of both good and not 
so good times this year.  
The Club has been active in many summer 
events, and will wrap up the events with 
our Christmas Party on Dec. 11th.  More on 
that in another part of the newsletter. 
Looking forward to seeing what kind of 
Yankee gift I get. 
 
Not sure I’m looking forward to this, but 
we’re also only a month away from turn-
ing the weather corner from Fall to Winter 
(brrr) on Dec. 21st, when the Winter Sol-
stice arrives.  That’s when we have our 
shortest day of the year (8 hours, 45 
minutes), but, good news is it’s all uphill 
from there ☺.  Now if it just wasn’t so 
darn windy during the winter, I could han-
dle the cold better.  More hot chocolate, 
please.  Me, I’m looking forward to the 
Summer Solstice on June 21st next year to 
have our longest day of the year. Aww, the 
little things in life that make us happy. 
 
So what else makes us happy? Car shows 
make us happy. How about getting out 
next May and showcasing our cars at the 
38th Tri-State in Salida, CO., the Heart of 
the Rockies.  The dates are May 19-21, 
2023, with the option of coming in early 
on May 18th and/or staying late through 
May 22.  As one of the co-chairs with 
Chris, we have been very busy in securing 
the hotel (newly renovated Hampton Inn 

& Suites), banquet facility (Chaffee County 
Fairgrounds Exhibition Hall), Committee 
chairpersons, etc. 

As identified in last month’s newsletter, 
the following committees have been set 
up and are fully functioning: 
 Registration: Kathy has volunteered to 

chair 
 Hospitality: Keithann has volunteered 

to chair 
 Car Show Events: John has volun-

teered to chair 
 Raffle & Door Prizes:  Diane and Tony 

have volunteered to chair 
 Publicity: Jerry has volunteered to 

chair 
 Banquet (setup and teardown): Chris 

has volunteered to chair 
The committee’s have already had their 
first meeting, and are actively soliciting 
volunteers to help in whatever area you 
feel you could help.  They cannot do this 
alone, so please consider what area you 
could help in, even if it’s just for a short 

VP VOLTAGE—WE’RE ALMOST THERE 
Submitted by   

Jerry Peevyhouse 
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time.  Contact either the committee chair-
person or me/Chris to volunteer.  Kathy 
and Randy have been busy getting the on-
line registration forms together and 
getting the payment system up and run-
ning.  We hope to make this an easy pro-
cess, one that will allow you to register to 
attend, order tee-shirts, make hotel regis-
trations, and pay on-line easily on one 
page. Let’s also hope for some great 
weather for the Tri-State. 
 
As I mentioned in last month’s newsletter, 
we are looking for suggestions regarding a 
club meeting place that is more northerly 
located than the golf club we normally 
meet at. It’s a long way for our club mem-
bers from the Denver area to come, so we 

are in search of a location closer to the 
Monument/Castle Rock area.    
  
So, as we get ready for Christmas, I hope 
all of you have a Merry Christmas and are 
able to spend time with family and enjoy 
time together.  I’m not sure what we’ll be 
doing, but we will be here and enjoying 
time with Keithann’s family here.  We are 
thankful for all we have and the blessings 
we have each day.  Also, I hope to get my 
car out some this month to keep it in 
shape for next year’s activities.  As Steve 
says, gotta run ‘em during the winter to 
keep the engines and systems in good 
shape. So, here’s to the journeys ahead. 
Enjoy the journey, 
Jerry 

VP VOLTAGE—WE’RE ALMOST THERE 
Submitted by   

Jerry Peevyhouse 

It’s Officer election time again! If you are interesting in volunteering for one of our Board member 

elected positions, or one of the many committee chairs that keep PPCC moving, please don’t hesitate 

to reach out to any board member for more information or to throw your hat into the election ring!!   

Elected positions include:  President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary and Member-at-Large.  

Randy has indicated he will continue as Treasurer and Kristal as Secretary, so think about the other 

opportunities. 

Appointed positions include:  Activities Chair, Facebook Administrator, Membership Chair, Newsletter 

Editor, SeeMore Chair and Web Master.  Descriptions of all of these positions can be found in our club 

by-laws.   

If you like the direction the club is heading, or you would like to see us consider different options, 

please consider whether 2023 is the year YOU want to make a difference in PPCC. 

OFFICER ELECTIONS 
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ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 

It’s that time of year again!  It’s time to start think-
ing toward the new year, and time to dig deep into 
your wallet and pull out that $25 to send in for re-
newal of your membership in the Pikes Peak Cor-
vair Club.  Club dues are due in January, but can be 
sent in before then (and we’d love it if you could 
renew early to help with paperwork). 
  
We don’t take your membership in this Club for 
granted, and are deeply appreciative of the support 
every member provides in being able to keep the 
Corvair out in front of the public to enjoy.   So, thank you all for all you do, and now go get that check-
book and renew today!  Don’t wait! 
  
To help our Treasurer, Mr. Randy Karl, manage the books effectively, we would ask that everyone 
please send their dues renewal check in no later than 15 January, 2023 to the following address:  
PPCC, ATTN: Treasurer-2022 Dues, P.O. Box 15034, Colorado Springs, CO  80935.  Or, you can    
always pay in person at the November or December meeting.  We’d like to close the books on the 2023 
Membership Drive by the end of February, and your support in meeting that goal would be greatly ap-
preciated.  
 
*  A reminder that while membership in CORSA is not a prerequisite for new membership, or renewal 
in the PPCC, we do strongly encourage support of the national organization, which works to supports 
our local efforts through an event liability insurance policy, advertising of events in national publica-
tions, and inclusion in online tech sessions and meetings. 
  

EDITORS FAREWELL 

We have had a couple of volunteers to take over the editing duties of 
The Drip Line.  At our last meeting two of us discussed that we need-
ed to put all of our heads together to determine who will be handling 
the newsletter, so more to come on that. 
 
While I can’t say it has always been a pleasure to be your editor ☺ (as 
Mike noted, it was my job to tell him he was “late”), it has been a 
honor these past four years to have been able to produce a news-
letter that has helped keep club members informed and, hopefully, 
entertained each month with club news, articles, cartoons and more 
‘trip reports’ than I can even remember.  I have also learned a lot about cars that I didn’t know before 
from the many tech tips that Steve Goodman has provided (THANK YOU STEVE), as well as outside arti-
cles that I’ve read and included for your reading pleasure. 
 
I’m not going anywhere, just focusing on other club activities including getting registration information 
up and rolling for Tri-State.  As soon as all of the i’s are dotted and the t’s are crossed we’ll have regis-
tration forms available.   
 
Thank you for trusting me with your newsletter.  Hope to see you soon! 

Submitted By  

Kathy Green 
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MEETING MINUTES– November 20, 2022 

Valley Hi Golf Club 

Submitted By  

Kristal Harrison 

Meeting called to order at 0935 – 9 members and zero visitor on site, 2 joined via Zoom. 
 
Visitors 
Nil 
 
50/50 
No-one was here to distribute 50/50 tickets. 
 
Minutes  
October meeting minutes were discussed, approved and seconded.  Motion to approve by Kathy, sec-
ond by Randy. 
 
Treasury Report 
General Fund: $1782.38 
SeeMore Fund: $2096.02 
Total:  $3878.40 
 
Mail 
Three items 
From Corsa re: website. They are upgrading to a new site. Users will be redirected to new site auto-
matically. We will need to talk to the web admin to get the data from the old site – e.g. Pictures 
From Corvette re: raffle flyer 
One junk and recycled 
 
Membership 
Nil new members. Membership dues are payable now via check or cash. Randy is working on getting 
PayPal set up for online payments. Kristal/Rex and Mike paid memberships in cash at the meeting. 
 
SeeMore 
Glenn, Jerry and Randy went out to see SeeMore. They wanted to make sure that Glenn could connect 
to the trailer – he can. They moved the trailer to allow for better access. Left tail light on trailer did not 
work, but unsure why, could be a loose connection. This will be checked and fixed as required before 
taking it anywhere. Small amount of rust/small hole on left side door of SeeMore, possibly due to hail. 
SeeMore will be moved to Glenn’s place to get ready for Tristate, closer to the event. Glenn has 
offered to fix this hole when it’s at his place. 
 
Old Business 
Second reading for by-laws change. The wording was questioned to clarify that it would be start of trip 
to end of trip (to include from home to trailer location to event and back to home) Move Randy, Sec-
ond Kathy, nil opposed. Randy to update bylaws and send to board for final approval. 
 
Still looking for volunteers for President, VP, member at large. Suggestion to ask Glenn if he wants to 
be member at large. Positions will be voted on at the December meeting/Christmas party. Both Presi-
dent (Mike) and VP (Jerry) have offered to continue if no other takers.  
 
Christmas party 11 Dec at 1pm at Edelweiss. Club will buy appetizers and non-alcoholic drinks, mem-
bers to pay for own main meal. Please rsvp to Chris by Dec 1st. Toys for Tots collection – unwrapped 
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MEETING MINUTES– November 20, 2022 

Valley Hi Golf Club 

Submitted By  

Kristal Harrison 

toy suitable for up to age 15. Gift exchange – bring a wrapped gift marked guy/girl/either to the value of $20. 
 
Business cards are here – old ones to be discarded. Kathy has the patches and business cards. 
 
New Business/events 
Nil 
 
Tri-State 
Jerry mentioned that we might be able to host a Tri-State tune-up day at Glenn’s place before Tristate. He has a 
big barn and a lot of equipment. 
 
Hotel is secured, banquet location secured, and car show location has now been secured. It will be held at the 
Faricy Boys lot next to hotel. There will be space for about 40 cars. It is right on Hwy 50, with good passing traffic 
and potential for advertising which will be done closer to the event in Salida. Jerry will send the contact info for 
Faricy Boys to John. 
 
The website has been updated to include a link to Tristate (under the ‘more’ tab on the home page), with links to 
the hotel. Randy is still working on the link to register for the car show. 
 
Chris is making progress on the t-shirts. 
 
Kathy has a sample registration form/email response that was passed around the meeting, with positive re-
sponse. Randy will more than likely incorporate this form into the link to the car show. 
 
Volunteers will be needed for the event. All committees have chairs, but will need volunteers before, during and 
after the event. Raffle baskets, door prizes required. 
 
Tech 
69 brake kits are NOT available from Napa, fronts are. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1014 
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PPCC CHRISTMAS PARTY Submitted by   

Chris Kimberly 

PPCC Christmas Party Time 

Well, 2022 has quickly passed and we find it’s once again to time for our last event of 
the year, the club Christmas party. We will be having our election of officers before all 
the festivities of enjoying a delicious meal with friends, and then our traditional 
‘yankee’ gift exchange which is always great fun! 
 
The Christmas party is Dec 11 at 1pm at Edelweiss Restaurant. (address: 34 E Ra-
mona Ave., Colorado Springs) The menu will be a modified menu for us, with a nice 
selection of meals. The club will be covering the cost of appetizers, and non-alcoholic 
drinks. 
 
Toys for Tots contributions will be collected in the form of unwrapped gifts. These will 
be given to children in the Colorado Springs area by the Marines from Toys for Tots. 
There will also be a "yankee" gift exchange – if you wish to participate, please bring a 
wrapped gift to the value of $20. Please label the gift if it's for a man, woman, or either. 
Kids, of course, are welcome at this family gathering. (Please bring a gift for them for 
the gift exchange labeled kids). 
 
 Please RSVP to me no later than December 1st of the number of people in your 
group attending.  Send me an email at ckimberly4749@gmail.com or give me a call 
at 775-830-4739. 
 
See you all on Dec. 11.  
 
Chris K. 
 

 

mailto:ckimberly4749@gmail.com
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TECH TIP:  UNUSUAL NOISES, PART 2 

Last month several noises 

that are not normal were 

listed.  Here are several oth-

ers you might want to listen 

for.   

If you have a stick shift Cor-

vair and hear a rattle at idle in neutral that 

goes away when clutch pedal is pushed 

down a bit, the cause is almost always a 

loose flywheel.  Stock flywheels are 3 piec-

es riveted together and the rivets come 

loose with age and use.  The only cure is to 

replace with bolted or welded or solid fly-

wheel.  If noise happens when clutch is 

pushed down, then typically that is dry re-

lease (throw out) bearing.  Again, the only 

fix is replacing the bad part.  Either of 

these require removal of the engine or 

complete drivetrain.  A powerglide 

equipped car can have a rattle/ratcheting 

sound from the torque converter being 

loose on the flex plate, or the flex plate is 

cracked.  This is not the most common of 

failures but certainly has happened. 

If a head loses its' torque a head gasket 

will fail by burning through the thin head 

gasket ring.  The noise is a puffing sound in 

a rhythm as engine is idling it most likely is 

the head gasket leaking.  It can be caused 

by a head stud that has pulled from the 

case too.  If caught early enough the head 

can be re-torqued but if ignored, or if stud 

has pulled then head must be removed 

and proper repairs done. Of course the en-

gine is not running on 6 cylinders either so 

repairs should be done quickly. Another 

cause of puffing can be an exhaust leak 

but the engine will run on all 6 cylinders. 

Stick shift gear box noises come in two 

places; the transmission and differential.  

TRANSMISSION: The typical transmission 

noise is in the reduction gears and wheth-

er a 3 speed or 4 speed the noise is gone 

in high gear.  The cause is the countergear 

roller bearings and subsequent wear to he 

countergear shaft.  If noise is in all gears 

then the mainshaft bearings are usually 

worn. If the gears clash during a shift 

change, then either the clutch is not re-

leasing properly OR  the brass synchroniz-

er rings are worn.  Remember it is impera-

tive to use GL-4 gear lube only in stick shift 

Corvairs.  Also finding good synchro rings 

can be a search.   

DIFFERENTIAL: If the noise is present dur-

ing a 'coast' (meaning no throttle down) 

and becomes quiet during the opposite by 

being on the throttle, then the usual first 

place to think about is wear between the 

pinion gear and ring gear.  The presence of 

'power' pushes the pinion into the ring 

gear and much less noise is the result.  

This noise is usually caused by lack of gear 

Submitted By  

Steve Goodman 
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TECH TIP:  UNUSUAL NOISES, Part 2 

lube in the differential causing wear on 

rear (against the engine) pinion bearing 

thus resulting in wear of the gears. If your 

car has a posi-traction (locker) differential 

carrier and there is noise as the car is 

turned usually tightly in corners/parking 

then the usual culprit is the clutches in the 

posi are making the noise.  Sometimes the 

incorrect gear lube may be to blame and 

sometimes just wear of the clutch pack.  

Changing the gear lube and ensuring the 

gear lube has the correct additives for the 

posi unit are important and sometimes will 

quiet a noisy posi.  Needless to say it is im-

portant to use the correct gear lube and 

check the level at least once a year.  Check 

more often if there is gear lube leaking on 

your garage floor. Obviously as always fix-

ing the leaks is the most important repair 

and cheaper than rebuilding either trans-

mission or the differential.  

I have saved the most common noise until 

last, a tapping/clicking/clacking coming 

from the engine, usually when started cold 

and having sat for a while without running.  

Even though the noise can be ominous it 

goes away either within a minute or two 

or in some cases after a few minutes of 

running/driving down the neighborhood 

street.  The noise is a rocker arm that is 

loose because the lifter has bled down (oil 

drained from it) by sitting and the pre-load 

adjustment is absent.  If gentle driving a 

few minutes makes it quiet then it is a nor-

mal Corvair engine.  If it refuses to go 

away then the engine should be checked 

for worn rocker arm/poor quality lock nut 

on a rocker arm stud or possibly a lifter 

that will just refuse to pump with oil.  The 

noise can also be a warning that the oil is 

thin or dirty and time to be changed. 

Needless to say there are other places and 

parts in our cars that can make noise. The 

bottom line to all of the above is paying 

attention to the noises your Corvair is 

making and almost always with a good 

maintenance schedule many can be found 

and adjusted/repaired without huge repair 

costs and down time.   

 

 

Submitted By  

Steve Goodman 
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TRUNK OR TREAT 

This seemed to be the year of “Trunk or Treat” events.  In Castle Rock alone there 
were three such events in the span of 24 hours (2 of them were even in the same 
location with different sponsors!).  John and I took both of our Corvairs over to 

the event sponsored by New Hope Presbyterian Church.  There were 29 cars and 
around 55 children who enjoyed great decorations, indoor activities (though it 
was a beautiful day), a bouncy house, and costumes and candy galore.   

As ours were the only classic cars at the event, we garnered a lot of attention.  We 
heard comments such as “We didn’t know we were also getting a car show”, and 
“I didn’t want to drive all the way from Colorado Springs just to do this for my 

granddaughter, but seeing your cars made it all worthwhile!”.  We’ll definitely put 
this on our calendar again next year.  If you participated in any such activities, or 
will be involved in any Christmas parades or shows, don’t forget to send a brief 
description and a couple of pictures in to be included in The Drip Line! 

 

Submitted By  

Kathy Green 

The wagon was the only 

car decorated on both 

ends, with balloons down 

the sides pointing to the 

“Trunk” and the “Treat”.  

We thought we should get 

“extra credit” for that ☺ 

The Coupe had a spooky 

purple cat and witch 

theme.  We found small 

containers of play doh to 

hand out as treats—those 

were a HUGE hit! 

Some of the other themes 

included from left, Under 

the Sea, Encanto, and Ara-

bian Nights. 
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Article available at https://www.motorbiscuit.com/french-company-resurrected-chevy-

corvair-you-can-buy/ 

A French Company Resurrected the Chevy Corvair That You Can 
Buy 

by Thom Taylor    

 

The Chevrolet Corvair, produced from 1960 to 1969, has always been one of GM’s 
most controversial cars. It was also one of its most ambitious, with its air-cooled six-
cylinder engine in the rear. Corvairs have mostly evaporated from the auto scene as 
classics, muscle cars, and sports cars take the forefront in collectors’ eyes. But, in-
credibly, a company in France has completed a contemporary version of the 1965 to 
1969 Corvair and has plans to start making them in Orange County, California.  
 

Who makes the Corvair and is it a real Corvair? 

The company is called NewRide, owned by 
Romain Roulleou, in Burgundy Dijon. It has 
been long in the works and was scheduled 
to debut at the 2020 SEMA Show, which 
was canceled over COVID restrictions. Other 
delays and projects pushed it off until this 
year when it made its debut this week at SE-
MA in Las Vegas.  
The Corvair 2020 is a contemporary, reimag-
ined Corvair, from the original design by Ron 
Hill. Its crisp, clean design and signature airy 
top resulted in one of GM’s best designs of 
the mid-1960s. But by the time it debuted in 
1965, the Corvair was in the crosshairs of 

consumer advocates like Ralph Nader for the first version’s sometimes scary handling. 

 

What is the Corvair’s body made of? 
Though the Corvair’s body is made completely out of carbon fiber, it is placed over a 
sixth-gen Camaro. In this case, it is a 2018 Camaro SS. That means, unfortunately, 
the engine is not in the rear as in the original. But with the weight bias to the rear of 
original cars, this might be a good thing.  
 
While the windshield is stock Camaro, the rest of the glass is custom-made. The only 
OEM pieces are the VW Polo mirrors, Dodge Demon headlights, and Ferrari 812 Su-
perfast taillights. Alcantara and custom carbon fiber bits upgrade the basically stock 
2018 Camaro interior. NewRide has also chosen to use carbon fiber for the headlight 
surrounds, and bumpers, as opposed to chrome as with the original Corvair.  

THE NEW CORVAIR 

https://www.motorbiscuit.com/french-company-resurrected-chevy-corvair-you-can-buy/
https://www.motorbiscuit.com/french-company-resurrected-chevy-corvair-you-can-buy/
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Though the Corvair’s body is made com-
pletely out of carbon fiber, it is placed over a 
sixth-gen Camaro. In this case, it is a 2018 
Camaro SS. That means, unfortunately, the 
engine is not in the rear as in the original. 
But with the weight bias to the rear of origi-
nal cars, this might be a good thing.  
 
While the windshield is stock Camaro, the 
rest of the glass is custom-made. The only 
OEM pieces are the VW Polo mirrors, 
Dodge Demon headlights, and Ferrari 812 
Superfast taillights. Alcantara and custom 
carbon fiber bits upgrade the basically stock 
2018 Camaro interior. NewRide has also cho-
sen to use carbon fiber for the headlight sur-
rounds, and bumpers, as opposed to chrome as 
with the original Corvair. 
 

What engine does it run? 

The engine is the factory 6.2-liter LT1 V8, with custom stainless steel exhaust added. 

EBC brake rotors replace the stock versions, and the suspension is upgraded with Air-

Lift Performance components. Vossen EVO wheels run 19-inch fronts and 20-inch 

rears. Michelin Sport Cup 2 tires hit the pavement.  

In all, the project took 5,600 hours to com-
plete, which is an astronomical amount of 
time. But with molds, five-axis milling of 
components and panels, and flaying, then 
reskinning the Camaro, it is a time-
consuming process. For series production, 
we expect that number to fall sharply. 
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When and where will it be made? 

NewRide has already set up plans for produc-
tion in Orange County and has other body 
styles to prototype. They include a convertible, 
and a sport wagon version. The convertible 
should be an easy variant. But the wagon will 
require still more custom glass and a reworked 
back half.  
 
No prices or availability have been announced. 
In any case, once the operation is up and run-
ning we’ll take a peek as they’re in our back-
yard.  

 

NewRide carbon fiber Corvair | NR 

THE NEW CORVAIR 
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DRIP QUIPS 

However you get there—Merry Christmas!! 

If you have a fun, amusing, touching or interesting story or picture you think can bring a smile, an 

‘aaaaah’ or an ’eeek’, please send your submission to karmknecht@msn.com, attention:  Drip Quips. 

Images sources available by clicking on each picture. 

mailto:karmknecht@msn.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=3wXwmFsj&id=743C563875835B8D0EF8D72ACDE56D2A07C643E0&thid=OIP.3wXwmFsjEMqrWN4zr-aBgwHaFR&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2fth.bing.com%2fth%2fid%2fR.df05f0985b2310caab58de33afe68183%3frik%3d4EPGBypt5c0q1w%26riu%3d
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=PIrIQwer&id=B787D37B008381BC3BAEBDF614EF82503CCC7C1D&thid=OIP.PIrIQwerpABRkP5XvfLP7wHaCY&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2fi.pinimg.com%2foriginals%2f89%2f6f%2fb3%2f896fb33926a0fafa1cdeeaa399a6453d.jpg&cdnurl=http
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PPCC ACTIVITIES CALENDAR 

All club events will be noted on the Club’s interactive calendar, located on our website, https://
pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/calendar    

M Sunday, December 11, PPCC Club Meeting and Annual Christmas Party:  1:00 p.m. Edelweiss 
German Restaurant in Colorado Springs.  PPCC will pay for appetizers and non-alcoholic bever-
ages.  Each person to pay for their own dinner.  We will be collecting Toy’s for Tots again this 
year.  Please RSVP with Chris Kimberly no later than December 1. 

M Sunday, January 15, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, February 19, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, March 19, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, April 16, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

Friday-Saturday, May 19-21, 38th Annual Tri-State Meet:  The 38th event will be held in Sali-
da, Colorado on May 19-21, 2023.  Mark your calendars and think about where you fit into 
this exciting event.  Make your hotel reservations now at https://group.hamptoninn.com/
vt61cw 

 Sunday, June 4, The 40th Annual Colorado Concours d’Elegance:  Watch for information 
here. 

  Saturday, June 17, Classic Rock Cruise in Car Show:  Castle Rock, CO  Registration opens April 
15, 2023.  Information available here. 

M Sunday, June 18, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, July 17, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, August 20, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, September 17, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

A Last week of September or first week of October:  Fall Drive.  Date, and location TBA. 

M Sunday, October 22, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M Sunday, November 20, PPCC Club Meeting:  9:30 a.m., location TBA. 

M/A December, PPCC Club Meeting and Christmas Party:  Date, time and location TBA. 

 

 

 

 

Key:  M—Meeting; —Car Show; A—Activity 

https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/calendar
https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc/calendar
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgroup.hamptoninn.com%2Fvt61cw&data=05%7C01%7C%7C20c883e707834def17b808dac75e9d79%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638041506423703896%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQ
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgroup.hamptoninn.com%2Fvt61cw&data=05%7C01%7C%7C20c883e707834def17b808dac75e9d79%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638041506423703896%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQ
https://www.abilityconnectioncolorado.org/special-events/colorado-concours/
https://classicrockcruisein.com/
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CORVAIR PARTNERS & LOCAL BUSINESSES WHICH PPCC  

MEMBERS HAVE FREQUENTED WITH POSITIVE RESULTS 

 

Serving all of your Corvair mechanical needs for more than 55 

years, Steve can make whatever is wrong with your Corvair right 

again.  Locally owned and operated!  

An old school alignment shop with all of the Corvair specs, early 

and late.  Ask for Gene!  Locally owned and operated!  

If you need your Corvair blasted, or just need the paint or rust 

removed from parts, Blast-Tech provides a great    service for a fair 

price.  Locally owned and operated!!  

Clarks Corvair Parts - Nuff said!! 

Recommended by members who were pleased with the service and 

quality of the glass.  Fair price for a new windshield.  Located in 

Monument for those coming from the North or the South.  Locally 

owned and operated! 

Yes, I’m sure they get lots comments on the name, but they do 

quality powder coating at a reasonable price. 

Locally owned and operated!  

Here are just a few of the companies our members have had good luck with in the past. 
 
NOTE:  These are only recommendations only, as we do not solicit sponsors for the Club, or the news-
letter.  So, do your own research as well. 

These guys provide great service and like Corvairs!  Several  

members have had great experiences at Bud’s. 
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Monthly Meetings:  The PPCC meets at 9:30am on the 3rd Sunday of each month 

at various locations within the Colorado Springs area.  Check the Club’s website 

for the most current meet-up info. 

 

Membership & Dues:  PPCC dues are $25 per year, payable each January for the 

coming year.  Membership in CORSA is encouraged, but is not a prerequisite for 

membership in the PPCC.  Please refer to the Club’s website below to obtain a copy of the current member-

ship application and guidance for submission.  Checks for dues should be made payable to “PPCC” and mailed 

to: PPCC, ATTN: Treasurer, P.O. Box 15034, Colorado Springs, CO 80935.   

https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc 

 

Editorial Contributions: Please send your stories, suggestions, jokes and/or photos directly to 

karmknecht@msn.com, or mail them to PPCC, ATTN: Newsletter Editor, P.O. Box 15034, Colorado Springs, CO  

80935.  Preferred format for electronic submission of  documents is MS Word, and format for pictures should 

be JPEG.  Deadline for submitting information to The Drip Line is the 23rd of the month for the next month’s 

publication. 

PPCC 

Admin 

Pikes Peak Corvair Club Contacts 
President Mike Piper 720/255/1007 Mapiper3 at comcast.net Board 

Vice President Jerry Peevyhouse 303/319/0741 Kpvhouse53 at msn.com Board 

Secretary Kristal Harrison   Kristal_rex1 at yahoo.ca Board 

Treasurer Randy Karl  karlrj  at  comcast.net Board 

Past President John Green 720/291/2452 J.n.green1 at outlook.com Board 

Member at Large Chris Newnan  N00n3r at comcast.net Board 

Activity Chair Chris Kimberly  Ckimberly4749 at gmail.com  

Membership Chair Tony Lawler  Hvac1515 at aol.com  

Newsletter Editor Kathy Green 720-202-0351 Karmknecht@msn.com  

SeeMore Chair OPEN    

Facebook Admin Patricia Fox  patl80820  at  gmail.com,   

Web Master Randy Karl  karlrj  at  comcast.net  

NEWSLETTER: The Drip Line is currently a monthly publication of the Pikes Peak Corvair Club (PPCC), a char-

tered chapter of CORSA, the Corvair Society of America.  Contents are copyrighted in the names of the authors 

and the PPCC.  Articles can be reprinted in any CORSA Chapter publication, as a service to CORSA  members, 

provided credit to the author, and this Newsletter, is clearly stated.  The Drip Line may use material from many 

sources and we will always attempt to give appropriate credit. If your material appears without acknowledgement, 

we thank you for your contribution. It was used in good faith to help preserve, maintain, drive, and enjoy our COR-

VAIRS! Any pictures obtained from the internet are listed under the creative commons license. 

BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE: All correspondence to the Pikes Peak Corvair Club, or its officers, should be 

mailed to: Pikes Peak Corvair Club P.O. BOX 15034, Colorado Springs, CO 80935. 

https://pikespeakcorvairclub.wixsite.com/ppcc
mailto:karmknecht@msn.com
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